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WG11 thanks ITU-T SG16 for its liaison communications indicating an interest in participating in the MPEG-4 video performance tests that we had planned to conduct in February.

However, WG11 has found it difficult to obtain the necessary volunteer efforts from its members to be able to move forward with these tests on the planned schedule.  As a result, appropriate MPEG-4 reference anchor material is not yet available.  We have therefore decided that it is necessary for us to re-issue our Call for Proposals with a delayed test plan to allow time for generation of MPEG-4 anchor references.  Our new test plan calls for submissions of coded test material on July 1.

MPEG would like to thank you for your efforts to this point, and hope that ITU-T SG16 will still be able to participate in the tests despite the schedule delay, and we look forward to exploring avenues for optimal coordination of our future work in the area of video coding.

